From May 2005 to September 2007, I was Aaron Halabe's manager at Microsoft while he wrote weekly news stories as part of the employee communications program. Aaron faithfully delivered on his writing commitments, producing informative stories with editorial balance -- no easy task at a company where few stakeholders are willing to address negatives. On his own enterprise, he often found relevant external research that lent additional context to a topic. 
 

Aaron's willingness to ask questions to get clarity, both from me and from interview subjects, reflected his desire to meet my team's expectations and produce the best content possible. He earnestly sought feedback about his work, accepted criticism gracefully, and always worked with good humor, for which I was grateful.
 

I'll miss working with Aaron, and would gladly answer questions about his work performance at Microsoft. Please feel free to contact me by email or phone. 
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